
 
 
                                                                                                            

                                                FACULTY SENATE 

Minutes  
 m inutes of the November 6, 2018 meeting by Mark Clark and seconded by 
Vanessa Bennett.  There was no discussion and were approved as written with no opposition nor abstentions :

 
o General Education model - Dr. Nagi stated at convocation that we would have an answer by the end of the 

year, he said Dr. Kuleck will be giving us an update in his report tonight. 
○ The Portland-Metro position was discussed. Dr. Nagi will be visiting with Faculty Senate in February to 

address this and other hiring concerns. 
○ There was discussion regarding merit or "pay to stay" increases in salary. Some faculty were given increases 

beyond promotion floors. It was explained that this is not necessarily merit pay. The first step is to go 
through the department chair, then the dean. It was explained to SenEx that in the future extra funds should 
first address COLA, market, then merit. 

○ I am happy to say that Brian Fox and Sean St. Clair are now working together to remedy the lack of adequate 
HVAC in Cornett Hall.   The attached letter was received today, December 4, 2018. 

o President’s Council (PC) report
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Report of the Vice President – Matthew Sleep 

○ Academic Council met and were given training on budgets by Stephanie Pope.  Harmony Stobaugh from Human 
Resources gave a training on HEROES.  Dr. Abdy Afjeh spoke about the availability of Small Start Grants, these 
are small dollar grants, often used for working on obtaining larger grants.   

○ Resource Budget Commission (RBC) has $150,000 available for student project awards.  January 19, 2019 is the 
deadline for application submission for student projects.   

○ Matthew also reminded everyone of the upcoming budget training opportunities.  The dates and times can be 
found on the December 3, 2018 TechConnect newsletter. 

 
Report of the ASOIT Representative – Junmin Yee



http://www.oit.edu/catalyze
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Report of the Provost – Gary Kuleck 
○ 
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